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21st December 2017
Newsletter 6

As this term draws to a close for Christmas I am reflecting on the many opportunities the children have had to re-tell the wonderful story of the birth of Jesus in our school.  Our Candlelit Service on Monday in the church was very special as so many of you were able to attend and participate, and today, as a school community, we have appreciated the service led by John this morning also celebrating many achievements by the children over the term.

The wonderful members of the PTA have added tremendous value to our community.  I am immensely grateful for all the help and support provided by all the PTA team, and for the money raised to purchase learning resources for the benefit of the children.  The Christmas Fair was a great success, and raised just over £3000, with the arrival of Father Christmas and his elves by horse-drawn carriage a particular highlight.  Many, many thanks for the leadership shown this term by Cathy Williams and Rachel Bradley.  
Nativity Performances Retiring Fund

The children delighted family and friends at their nativities, and a total of £223.50 was raised at the three performances which will go towards purchasing role play resources for Apple class, an outdoor water table for Holly, and an outdoor writing table for Cherry.  Many thanks for your generosity.

Christmas Jumper Day

A total of £72.10 was raised for Save the Children.
Science Week: January 22nd - 26th 2018
A fantastic week has been planned including a ‘working alongside your child – scientifically!’ morning on Tuesday 23rd January.  More information will be distributed at the beginning of next term.

Curriculum Workshop Evening: Thursday 24th January @ 7.00pm (7.15 start)
Please put this date in your diary as we will be providing parents with essential presentations on online safety, growth mindsets, maths, phonics, and spellings and grammar strategies. 
Road Safety comic
Each child will today received this term’s Road Safety comic that features ‘Speckles’ the frog.  This is a good opportunity to discuss how to make ourselves more visible in the dark, especially at this time of year.  Many thanks to Claire Moore for organising this. 
Parenting Puzzle Course – Spring 2018

A flyer was sent out last week about the Parenting Puzzle course, which encourages parents and carers to enjoy bringing up children and get the best out of family life.  It offers positive practical ways of guiding children so they learn to handle their feelings and their behaviour.  The course is open to all parents and carers of children aged 0-11 years living in Cranleigh, Ewhurst, Ellens Green, Shamley Green, Wonersh, Alfold, Dunsfold & Chiddingfold.  There will be a cost of £20 for the course which covers the price of the book and refreshments. To find out more or book a place, please contact the Children’s Centre on 01483 276634 www.surestartcranleigh.co.uk
Parent Helpers
We are particularly grateful to the many parents who have helped with Cherry classes Forest Schools sessions at Sayers Croft.  All the staff greatly appreciate the high level of parental commitment.  We are also grateful to the number of parents who help regularly with reading – Rachel Bradley, Amanda Mtemi, Cathy Williams, Alison Wanner, Rachel Thompson, Helen Mclaren, Helen Watt, Lucy Tosh, Shelley Dauncey, Becca Olney, Emma de vos, and Julia Reed.   Our lollipop volunteers also do a fantastic job – our thanks go to:  Alison Wanner, Shelley Dauncey, Jo Root, Lucy Tosh, Helen Mclaren, Cathy Williams, Rachel Bradley, Rachel Thompson, Amelia Nunn and Julia Reed.

Admissions Reminder:  September 2018
Online admissions into Year R and Year 3 close on Monday 15th January 2018.  If there are any queries please don’t hesitate to ask.  

PE Kits
A good time to check that everything is named and still fits.  Holly and Cherry Classes require school tracksuit bottoms as in fine weather they will continue to use the playground.  Trainers are also essential on a Tuesday afternoon for the SCL multi-skills sessions (not Apple Class).  

Zippies

This is also a good time to replace old and broken zippies, as the teachers have noticed that many of them are falling apart.  New ones are available from the office at £2.00, so please replace them if necessary, as they are very important.  Many thanks.

Home Learning

The staff would like to commend all the home reading this term. During the end of term assessments the progress in reading for the whole school was noted; the effort and perseverance is rewarded by learning a life-long skill.

We are very aware that this time of year can be very exciting for families with young children.  However, every child has received home learning for the holidays so please continue with these activities.  

I would like to thank the wonderful staff team at Ewhurst for their continued dedication and support.  As you know, the staff are highly skilled and continually develop their skills to enhance high quality teaching, provide creative learning environments, and develop strategies to promote independent learning skills.  This ensures the very best outcomes for your child, socially, emotionally and academically.


Pause for thought..

At this Christmas time, I am reminded of the final

verse of the carol ‘In the Bleak Midwinter’

by Christina Rossetti:
What can I give Him, poor as I am?

If I were a shepherd, I would being a lamb.

If I were a Wise Man, I would do my part;
Yet what I can I give him: give my heart.

Wishing you all a very happy Christmas, and a peaceful New Year.
Yours sincerely

Jane Dyer

Headteacher



Next PTA Meeting: 8.00pm at The Bull’s Head


January 10th or 17th (TBA)





Spring Term 2018


January


Thurs 4th 	Term starts


Thurs 11th	Open Morning Tour for prospective parents @ 9.30am


Thurs 18th 	Cherry class Forest Schools at Sayers Croft 1.15 – 3.00pm


22nd – 26th 	Science Week


Mon 22nd	Science Wizards (in school)


Tues 23rd	Working Alongside Morning (Science)


Weds 24th 	Parent Workshop (evening)


Weds 31st	Cherry class trip to RHS Wisley (Butterflies)


February


Thurs 1st		Holly Forest Schools on site


		Cherry class Forest Schools at Sayers Croft 1.15 – 3.00pm


Tues 6th 		Online Safety Day


12th – 16th 	Half Term


Tues 27th 	Parent Consultation Evening 3.15 – 5.15pm


Weds 28th 	Parent Consultation Evening 4.00 – 7.00pm


March


Thurs 1st		Holly Forest Schools on site


		Cherry class Forest Schools at Sayers Croft 1.15 – 3.00pm


Tues 6th 		David Shepherd Foundation Assembly


Thurs 8th 	Holly Forest Schools on site


Fri 9th 		Apple class Mother’s Day Assembly and Tea @ 2.15pm


Mon 12th	Holly class trip to Haslemere Museum


Weds 14th 	Apple Class trip to Amberley Museum


Thurs 15th 	Holly Forest Schools on site


		Cherry class Forest Schools at Sayers Croft 1.15 – 3.00pm


Tues 27th 	Easter Pause Morning


Thurs 29th 	Easter Bonnet Parade @ 9.15am in church


		End of Term @ 1.30pm








Awards


15.12.16 – Living the School Values


Star of the Week


Apple		Holly		Cherry


Poppy W	Isla		Oscar


Headteacher’s Award


Dexter		William		Oliver


Sofia		Ben		Joshua B


Holly		Iris		Poppy O


				


		





				














End of term awards – 21.12.16


Politeness


Apple		Holly		Cherry 


Ethan		Joshua		Poppy F


Effort in Learning


Apple		Holly		Cherry


James		George		Cody


Maggie		Georgie		Isabella R





Attendance


100% Attendance for the AutumnTerm:


Apple: 14%    Holly:  48%    Cherry:  27%








